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WHAT THE MEASURE DOES:
Prohibits post-secondary institutions of education from withholding transcripts from or otherwise penalizing
students with outstanding account balances. Permits institutions to charge standard fee to all students to access
transcripts. Requires post-secondary institutions to report to Higher Education Coordinating Commission on
transcript requests, debt owed by students making transcript requests, and institutional policies on transcript
holds by September 15, 2024.

REVENUE:    May have revenue impact, but no statement yet issued. 

FISCAL:         May have fiscal impact, but no statement yet issued.

ISSUES DISCUSSED:

EFFECT OF AMENDMENT:
No amendment.

BACKGROUND:
Withholding transcripts prevents students from transferring credits to other institutions or providing evidence of
their credentials to employers. Six states (New York, California, Colorado, Maine, Minnesota, and Washington)
currently prohibit the practice of transcript withholding. Five other states (Ohio, Louisiana, Virginia, Maryland, and
New Jersey) have introduced legislation in the current session to restrict it.  

OAR 715-045-0018  currently permits private career schools to "withhold an official transcript, certificate of
completion, or diploma if the student has any outstanding debt owed to the school."


